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U3A: MOSELEY, KINGS HEATH AND DISTRICT
Executive Committee: Agenda / Minutes 
	Date: 
30th January 2018
	Time:
2.00pm
	Venue: 
Friends Meeting House
	Chair: 
Jude Williams


	Present: Mike Clark; Val Baxter; Chris Olley; Brenda Bingham; Chris Olley: Nick Wright; Diane Worland; Tonia Sharp; Tessa Bidgood
Minutes: Linda Gresham
	Apologies: Julie Allder; 



	AGENDA

	

	1. Apologies 
2. Corrections and approval of previous minutes.
3. Action points and matters arising not elsewhere on the agenda
4. Review of last monthly meeting
5. Sub-committee reports
6. Half yearly membership fee
7. Succession planning and posts needed on new committee
8.  Future monthly meeting programme (DW)
9.  Accessibility issues
10. Walking groups and liability issues (CO)
11. Beacon update (TS, VB)
12. Website update  (MC)
13. University link update (MC)
14. Speaker for AGM
15. West Midlands U3A Conference
16. Any other business
17. Next meeting 


	MINUTES
	

	1.
	 Apologies: see above
	

	2. 
	Corrections and approval of previous minutes.
The minutes were approved.

	

	3.
	Matters arising and action points not elsewhere on the agenda
3.11 (Sept meeting) All Saints caretaker, Dave, is waiting for a company to connect the hearing loop - ongoing.
13.  AGM Quorum is 20%.
	

	4.
	Review of monthly meeting
The talk given by Prof Janet Lord re healthy Ageing was one of the best received talks there has been and was well attended with 120 members.
Her presentation is available on the website.

	

	5.
	Sub-committee reports
Interest groups:
JA sent the following in her absence:
  *   Linda Coello has resigned from the Social Sub-Committee and
  organiser of theatre trips.  This is for personal reasons.
Myself and Liz Hayes will take over organising these trips.  In the first
instance we will concentrate on Birmingham theatres and hope to arrange a
variety of different theatre experiences.
  *   Carey will continue organising lunches and these will also be mixed
  and include fine dining and less costly lunches.
The Xmas meal at the Tally Ho was very popular and over 50 members
attended.  The same venue will be booked for next year.
  *   Carey is booking a concert/s for May and details will be in the
  social calendar attached to the newsletter.
  *   Tonia Sharp, Val Baxter and Sue Baker will be planning and
  organising trips.  Various ideas were discussed at the Social
  Sub-Committee meeting.  Details will be in the social calendar attached
  to the newsletter.
  *   Pantomime feedback – it went very well and the support from the
  staff at the All Services Club was excellent and the charge for hiring
  the venue were more than reasonable.
Please could the Executive Committee discuss sending a thank you letter to
the Club.
Given the value for money the All Services Club as a venue offers – could
/ should we be recommending this as a potential venue for interest groups?
  *   A provisional date for the next quiz night was agreed – 2/5/18. Once the venue has been booked information will go in the newsletter.
It was agreed that a signing in sheet would be useful.  Quiz teams will be
a maximum of 6 and this will be stressed in the newsletter.
i) BB reported that the seventh book group needs more members.
ii) Claire Goulder has suggested a Social Bridge group to take place on the 3rd and 4th Tuesday afternoons of the month.  This was agreed. CG will be asked to write an item for the newsletter.
iii) CO reported that the leader of the Beginners’ Drawing group has moved to Bristol.  There was no response to a newsletter item. Annette from the Craft group has agreed that this group can share the space that they use. Ongoing.
iv) There is to be a Cycling group meeting.
v) The Ukulele group wants to put some music onto the website and to send it to John Bevan (N.B. now Frank Gresham, frank.gresham@blueyonder.co.uk)
vi) CO has sent MC some Pantomime photos which need reducing to go in the newsletter.
Finance; 
TB said that the accounts are audited and brought to the committee.  She explained that the time before the AGM was insufficient and various ideas were discussed.  TB will check with the Auditor over timescales.
Membership;
There are currently 562 members.

	Newsletter
BB
CO
Newsletter
TB

Feb agenda

	6.
	Half yearly membership fee
is to be left at £10.

	

	7.
	Succession planning and posts needed on new committee
There is a need to know who is standing down and what posts are needed. Two members have indicated willingness to stand as Membership Secretary and Social Secretary. Another is considering standing. 

Roles needed on the new committee are to be discussed at the next meeting.
TS, VB and JW are stepping down.  Any interested members should be invited to an Executive Committee meeting.
Members have to be notified by February. 

	Feb agenda
MC
Newsletter

	8.
	Future monthly meeting programme 
DW reported on future meetings and speakers.  Graham Stroud, choir, has requested a monthly meeting for a choir concert and is keen to use Cambridge Road Methodist Church if possible.  The June speaker can be deferred if necessary.
DW has contacted Headway on 24th January but has had no response.
There has been an offer from a cousin of DW to give his talk in October on The Witches of East Anglia.  This was approved

	DW



	9.
	Accessibility issues
All Saints will hopefully have their loop system working.  Equipment for hearing impairment is ongoing but JW will go ahead and order.
When venues are sought, it would be useful to always ask about accessibility to get this issue into the awareness of venues.
Internet access should also be queried.
As there are seven Book groups, at least one should be described as accessible and the venue suitable.
	JW

	10.
	Walking groups and liability issues
A new meeting date is to be sorted out.
	

	11.
	Beacon update
TS explained that PayPal payments can now be made and for every £12, U3A receives £11.63.  There is no cost for membership cards, which was £291 last year.
JW said that there are 32 members with no email addresses.  She suggested putting their names on their newsletter to be collected at the monthly meeting plus a few spares for new members.
There was discussion about whether the newsletter could be downloaded from the website or should be posted out.

BB pointed out that both TS and VB will no longer be on the committee so other members need to know about Beacon.
TS is hosting a joint website and Beacon meeting on February 9th.

	Feb agenda
Newsletter

	12.
	Website update
Frank Gresham; Angela Smyth and John Beavan are meeting today.

	

	13.
	Link with Birmingham University
MC said five people had volunteered to join the working group and there have been a couple of meetings.  Groups were asked what they wanted from this link.
Ruth Livermore and Mike have met with Rebecca Mitchell from the Department of Alumnii and Relations. She is very positive about developing the relationship.
.


	MC


	14.
	Speaker for AGM
DW suggested the possibility of an open forum and people to speak for five minutes.
DW will contact MC to clarify.
	DW

Feb agenda

	15.
	West Midlands U3A Conference
is taking place on Monday 26th February at Carrs  Lane church. The agenda is to follow.  CO and BB agreed to attend.
This year’s national meeting will take place in Birmingham and the theme is Ageing.  DW will send details.
	CO, BB
DW

	16.
	A.O.B.
a) There is a Beacon meeting in Dorridge on Feb 14th.  Information will be given to FG.
b) CO will explore opportunities for networking with the Kings Norton U3A.  DW said that there is a Network co-ordinator at the Regional conference.
c) DW said the application form has changed for the next-of-kin information.  ICE numbers can be encouraged (problem if the phone is locked).  TS said that the details will be on the Beacon system and available to all group leaders.

	LG
CO

	17.
	Next meeting
Friends Meeting House at 2pm on Tuesday 27th February.  
VB to bring refreshments. 
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